
FRRS MEMBERS AND BIG BOY CELEBRATION 

FRRS members get free admission.  Members with individual memberships (Associate, Active, Life) get 1 

free admission, Sustaining members receive 2 free admissions and family levels (Family, Family Life) get 

up to 2 adult and 3 youth admissions.  To get your wristbands for admission, please bring your 

membership card(s) with you and present them at the Entry Gate on the day of the event.  You will be 

given special member wristbands to get in.  If you have lost your membership card, please contact us at 

membership@wplives.org to get a replacement.  We will have a membership roster at the gate, but it 

will be faster for everyone if you have your card available. 

If you need additional tickets, or have non-member friends and family who want to attend, tickets are 

available for pre-sale at https://www.WPLives.org/BigBoyTickets.  Online tickets are $20 general 

admission and $10 for those 5-18, 65 and over, and active military.  Children 4 and under are free.  At 

the gate, these prices will be $25 and $15 respectively.   

PLEASE NOTE: For any tickets purchased online, you MUST print out the receipt from the WPRM online 

store and bring that to the Entry Gate on the day of the event.  This will be the ticket to get entry 

wristbands.  No admission without a wristband and you must show your receipt with your number and 

type of ticket to get the wristbands. 

VOLUNTEERING 

For those members who volunteer ahead of the event to help us get ready and who put in 10 or more 

hours of volunteer time, we will be having a special volunteer event on the evening of Thursday, July 9, 

after the Big Boy arrives in Portola.  If you want to volunteer, please contact us at info@wplives.org.  

Note that the “Edenwold” sleeper is already booked for the event as are most of the lodgings in eastern 

Plumas County.  Volunteers will be allowed to park at the old WP Hospital site and we have limited 

spaces there for volunteers with campers / RVs to dry camp.  Contact us ahead of time to see if slots to 

volunteer and to camp are available. 

SPECIAL EVENTS 

FRRS Sustaining and Life members will get advance access to the museum on event day, July 10.  Any 

Sustaining or Life / Family Life member can get in between 8:00 AM and 8:30 AM pre-event and get an 

early chance to see the Big Boy.  There will be some snacks and drinks offered in the WPRM baggage car 

near the view area access.  Note that train and motorcar rides will begin later in the day.  This early 

member access is only for viewing the Big Boy and entry will be closed between 8:30 AM and general 

opening at 9:00 AM. 

There will be a special evening photo session offered for an additional fare on July 10 after the event 

closes.  This will be limited to 25 persons and will include WP 165 as well as UP 4014.  More information 

will be coming soon on this event.  Watch the Big Boy news page and the Facebook page. 
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